

1. We're planning a WSKF General Meeting and Banquet for all members and supporters of kendo and their families, to be held the evening of Saturday, December 19, 1987. Contact your dojo head as soon as possible for details, and so we can get a head count of how many people to expect.

WSKF Practices for 1988: January 12 (Tuesday) - Tacoma February 28 (Sunday) - Seattle March 18 (Friday) - Northwest April 15 (Friday) - UW May 18 (Wednesday) - Highline

June 21 (Tuesday) - Tacoma

3. WSKF Board meetings for 1988: May 22 January 10 February 28 June 19 March 20 July 17 April 17 August 21 July 17 (Sunday) - Seattle August 19 (Friday) - Northwest September 17 (Saturday) - Obukan October 14 (Friday) - Northwest November 9 (Wednesday) - Highline

September 11 October 16 November 13

All meetings are on Sundays, 6:00 p.m., at Imporial Lanes.

4. The Vancouver Taikai is January 30, and Steveston is February 14. WSKF has chartered a bus for each of these events. Please let Doug Imanishi (723-4426) know if you are interested in taking the bus to Vancouver or Steveston.

BOARD ELECTIONS FOR 1987/1988

The new WSKF officers are: President - Ken Ogami; Vice President - Jeffrey Marsten; Secretary of Internal Affairs - Dick Anderson; Recording Secretary - Tom Bolling; and Treasurer - David S. Yotsuuye. New Board members are Tom Cruver, Craig Johnston, and Brian McCarry. Other Board members are George Bucholtz, Joe Cuendet, Doug Imanishi, Shinichi Koike, and Manabu Yabe. Pat Y. Murosako and Kiyoshi Yasui permanently serve on the Board as Advisors.

THE LAST WORD

"Be careful in manners and words." -- Yamada Jirokichi, Shuyo Shosei Ron. "What are manners but the living embodiment and day-to-day statement of one's morals?" -- D. K. Holm, Willamette Week, 11/19/87.

